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Dear Ben Obese-Jecty 
 
Ref: Ministry of Defence Contract, Brazilian Expedition Party and the Royal Engineers Regiment. 
 
My previous correspondence to you by email on the 18th December was as follows: 
 
As Ben Obese-Jecty has previously served in His Majesty's Armed Forces he may wish to assist mounting an expedition 
party to confirm discoveries made on Ilha Santa Catarina Brazil - a consequence of my initiating a studios project in 
Lagoa da Conceicao. My seeking to progress my engineering career by re-locating to Brazil in 1999 was a consequence of 
the death of my maternal grandfather Lt Colonel Lionel Dollery of the Royal Engineers Regiment.  
My elder brother Ian Parker is employed by the NATO Intel Fusion Centre at RAF Molesworth and in previous letters sent 
to the mayor of Huntingdon I suggested that his skills be applied to a topographical study of Ilha Santa Catarina. 
Perhaps Ben would like to have a face to face meeting with my brother and I and build a personal friendship with us 
both. 
Kind Regards 
Graeme Parker 
 
From the period 2011-2012 I made regular visits to the Brazilian Army Command and Barracks of the 14th Motorized 
Infantry Brigade of Florianopolis and was befriended by the then Public Relations Officer Captain Carlos Lima. 
https://www.facebook.com/carlos.lima.735507 
 
On our first meeting Captain Lima informed me that he was a Freemason, he has since left the army to pursue a career 
in politics and he is mentioned in subsequent letters sent to the Masonic Lodge of Ilha Santa Catariana available at :- 
https://www.apollobath.org/Letters of Introduction/Masonic Lodges and Armed Forces/ 
 
During one conversation with Captain Lima I raised the subject of the British Army’s Gurkha Regiment as their ethnicity 
is similar to that of the Bolivian and Peruvian people of the Andes and wish to suggest that two soldiers of this regiment 
be included to take on role of Ark Temple Guardsmen. 
 
In my second letter to the Chief of Cambridgeshire Police referencing a Brazilian Expedition Party I introduced fellow 
graduate of Leeds University Mechanical Engineering and now UK Policeman Neil Andrew Kirk. 
https://www.apollobath.org/Letters of Introduction/British Government/Cambridgeshire Police 2.pdf 
 
Over the Christmas period I sold two gold coins to purchase a Range Rover, the gold obtained through sale of my family 
home in Brampton following the death of my father in 2015. The house was purchased thanks to the labour of my 
mother at Hinchingbrooke Hospital whose family home in Kent features in attached formal letter to my godfather of 
Holywell St Ives. 
 
I have included the Range Rover as an asset to BANCO ATLANTIDA and wish to offer the vehicle’s management to the 
Corps of Royal Engineers https://apollobath.org/docs/Banco_Atlantida.pdf  
 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
Graeme Parker                     E-mail: SashaSanchez69@outlook.com 
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